House Points: 26th – 30th November

Blue House: 151

Green House: 143

Red House: 148

Yellow House: 149



SLT NEWS

The run up to the end of the Autumn term is always very busy. Please make a note of important dates and events so that you do not miss dates of your child's Christmas performance, Class Sharing assembly or educational visits. A list of dates and events is attached to this newsletter.



John Perry Journal





Issue 6: Friday 30th November 2018

Thank you for attending the Parent-Teacher meetings last week. I hope that you have had an opportunity to look at your child's books to see how they are progressing with their learning. Thank you to the parents who completed our online Parent View survey. The results of the survey can be viewed on the website. The survey is still open if you have not had a chance to give your views. The Parent survey can be found as one of the drop-down tabs in the Parents section on the website.

A very big **THANK YOU** for your generous donations to our Children in Need and Poppy Appeal fundraisers. We raised £317.13 for **BBC Children in Need** and £202.32 for Poppy Appeal. Your donations are greatly appreciated and will go a long way to help support our charities.

Our children have entered the Jon Cruddas (MP) Christmas card competition that takes place every year. This year's successful entrants are: **Runner up: Lindi Gaxha** (5U) for his 'Snowman' and our **Winner: Arundhoti Deb** (4V) for her 'Reindeer'. Well done to both children. Please visit the website to see these cards.

We are extremely proud of Elis Graur (6G). Elis is a talented ballet dancer. He recently auditioned for a part in the Royal Ballet Company's production of Romeo and Juliet. Elis was chosen from among 19 other boys – a fantastic achievement! He will be performing in several performances at the Royal Ballet School in Covent Garden. Well done, Elis! At the end of the term, we say good bye to two members of staff. Mrs Lewis (2C) and Mrs Kesavan (4K) will be leaving us in December. Mrs Lewis joined John Perry in 2012. She has accepted a post at another school. Mrs Kesavan has been with us as an agency teacher for almost two years. She is leaving to pursue other interests. We wish both these teacher the very best. We are in the process of recruiting teachers to fill these vacancies.

Key dates for next week

Monday 3rd - Friday 7th December

Word of the Week: Kindness

Tues 4th: 2W educational visit – Valence House Museum

Primary Steps ballet performance to parents at Dagenham Park

Wed 5th: 2C educational visit – Valence House Museum

Thurs 6th: Class Sharing assemblies at 09:15: 3M (Infants hall) and 4V (Juniors hall)

2R educational visit – Valence House Museum

Fri 7th: Yr4 'Bethlehem Experience' - visit to local church

Weekly Attendance

26th - 30th November I NAM: 75.7.5% NPM: 81.7% ARP SEA: 91.9% ARP SKY: 78.3% RD: 83.2% RN: 84.1% RZ: 91.8% 1A: 92.9% 1B: 98.8% 1S: 99.6% 2C: 95.2% 2R: 93.4% 2W: 92.6% **I** 3F: 98% 3H: 91.7% 3M: 96.7% 4J: 95.3% 4K: 96% 4V: 94.4% ■ 5L: 97.1% 5T: 90.9% 5U: 93.9% 6G: 99.3% 6I: 93.9% 6P: 96.3%

> Overall Attendance 94% Below our target (96%)

■ Best attendance: 1S – 99.6%

Notices

If you were unable to attend the Parent-Teacher meeting last week, please arrange a date with your child's teacher. It is important that you speak with the teacher about your child's progress and learning.

As part of theme of **Kindness** next week, we will be talking to the children about anti-bullying. We will remind them about how we tackle all forms of bullying at John Perry.